
To:      Region 3 ExCom 

Cc:      Region 3 Committee   

From:  Sharlene Brown, Chair, Professional Activities Committee (PAC)   

Subject: Professional Activities Committee Report  

Date:   28 April 2025 

 

The PA Committee had its most recent meeting on February 06, 2025. The 

committee will be audited by the R3 Operations Audit Committee (OAC).  The 

documents requested by the OAC Chair have been submitted to facilitate the audit. 

The committee is also in the process of finalizing the choice of Professional 

Courses for the R3 members to participate, which is in collaboration with the 

Education Activities Board (EAB) and R3. The selected courses will provide 

members with Professional Development hours (PDH) and Continuing Education 

Hours (CEH) certificates. The details will be provided to members as soon as they 

are finalized. 

The PA Committee has collaborated with Section Support Committee to host 

a kick off information session about the Volunteer Leadership Training (VoLT) 

program with the Sections who nominated their Section representatives to be part 

of the 2025 VoLT Training program.  We will have continuous engagement with 

the potential VoLT applicant, May 1-June 30, 2025, to ensure they complete the 

1st track (pre-requisite/ track 1) of the program, which qualifies them to apply for 

the VoLT program.  Thereafter, MGA will conduct the final selection of 

participants for Track 2 of the program which runs from September -

December 2025. 

Our next scheduled PAC meeting is May 01, 2025 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Sharlene Brown 

Chair R3 Professional Activities Committee 

 


